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| Preserving
and recording
Qielanguages

At this time of year darkness comes upon us early in
the day, and the chill in the air seems to go right to the
bones. As we spend more time inside, we tend to reflect,
and looking back on 2019, | am filled with gratitude, joy,
and pride for all we have accomplished as a group, as well
as excitement for what lays ahead. We have made such
progress, proving ourselves as a small yet vibrant
community museum with great ideas and amazing
support from the whole commmunity.

Getting a language lesson from Jesse

We have built excellent relationships with

organizations such as the BC Museum Association, the BC Arts Council and the Royal BC
Museum, who brought us the remarkable travelling exhibit: “Our Living Languages”. Thanks in
great part to this exhibit we have had more school group visits this fall than all of last year.
Visitors have been engaged, amazed, and profoundly moved by the struggle and
perseverance of Indigenous people in BC to keep their languages alive and strong.

We are fortunate to have Jesse Recalma working on the 2™ instalment of the First
Nations exhibit this winter and along with his father, Bill Recalma and cousin Mat Andreatta, to
incorporate some Pentlatch language into other displays.

We are working on new displays upstairs about fishing, logging and the Qualicum College
from which we recently acquired several priceless artefacts and archival documents. We wiill
revamp the Paleontology exhibit with a particular focus on replacing the Ice Age cabinet. We
are also enthusiastic to be updating our school programs, initially developed in 2009, to more
closely align with the New BC curriculum. In light of this we will be hosting an "Object based
Learning” workshop at the Museum on a district based Pro-D day in February, hoping many
educators will attend along with museum professionals. Lorraine and | will also be attending a
conference at the RBCM on Historical Thinking. We will be busy, but we are excited at the
challenge of accomplishing all these great plans.

Needless to say we would not be able to do any of this without the steady helping hands
of our wonderful volunteers, whom we will recognize and celebrate at our annual Volunteer
Appreciation event taking place at the museum in February.

-Netanja Waddell, Manager
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Coming Events  AROUND THE WGRMN A
DUGOUT CANOE

BEACH CIVIC CENTRE
s Street, Qualicum Beach
Admission by donation (suggested $10 per person).

‘Books will be available for purchase, courtesy of Mulberry Bush Bookstore.
For more information, phone 250-752-5533.
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Language learning at the Museum

Volunteer Appreciation

W BRITISH ’ A BRITISH COLUMBIA

COLUMBIA ARTS COUNCIL

An agency of the Province of British Columbia
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Millicent Helen Eggersman
March 4, 1913—November 13, 2019

All who met Helen were inspired by her incredible energy and spirit. Her
keen wit and delightful stories about her life in Qualicum Beach will
continue to cheer and inspire visitors to the museum for years to come.

She will be dearly missed.



